
Drum Major Instinct, by Martin Luther King Jr.

There is deep down within all of us an instinct. It's a kind of drum
major instinct.a desire to be out front, a desire to lead the parade,
a desire to be first. And it is something that runs the whole gamut of
life. [...] And you know, we begin early to ask life to put us first.
Our first cry as a baby was a bid for attention. And all through
childhood the drum major impulse or instinct is a major obsession.
Children ask life to grant them first place. They are a little bundle
of ego. And they have innately the drum major impulse or the drum
major instinct. Now in adult life, we still have it, and we really
never get by it. We like to do something good. And you know, we like
to be praised for it. Now if you don't believe that, you just go on
living life, and you will discover very soon that you like to be
praised. Everybody likes it, as a matter of fact. And somehow this
warm glow we feel when we are praised or when our name is in print is
something of the vitamin A to our ego. Nobody is unhappy when they are
praised, even if they know they don't deserve it and even if they
don't believe it. The only unhappy people about praise is when that
praise is going too much toward somebody else. But everybody likes to
be praised because of this real drum major instinct. [...] [But Jesus
said] something altogether different. He said in substance, "Oh, I
see, you want to be first. You want to be great. You want to be
important. You want to be significant. Well, you ought to be. If
you're going to be my disciple, you must be." But he reordered
priorities. And he said, "Yes, don't give up this instinct. It's a
good instinct if you use it right. It's a good instinct if you don't
distort it and pervert it. Don't give it up. Keep feeling the need for
being important. Keep feeling the need for being first. But I want you
to be first in love. I want you to be first in moral excellence. I
want you to be first in generosity. That is what I want you to do."
--Martin Luther King, Jr.
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